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Y3 Viking Visit – Friday 5th June 2020 

 

 

Dear Parents 

 

During Term 6, Year 3 will be learning about the Vikings. As a way of providing your child with the 

best opportunity to find out about life as a Viking, we have arranged for Get The Specialists to 

spend the morning with us on Friday 5th June 2020.  

 

The session is a fantastic opportunity for children to handle many authentic objects, learn about 

Viking life in 1031AD and experience their pastimes, toys and games. We will be visited by a 

Viking settler who will be fully in role and can answer children’s questions, the session will end 

with a Viking myth.  

 

We are asking for a contribution of £4.00 to cover the cost of the workshop. You can make your 

contribution online using SchoolMoney or by credit/debit card through the school office.  If you are 

in receipt of an orange virtual voucher from school, this can also be used please let the school 

office know.  Please can contributions be made by Friday 15th May. 

 

Polite reminder that if we do not receive enough contributions for the workshop then it will sadly 

have to be cancelled. If you have any issues or difficulties with making payments please contact 

the school office. 

 

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to speak to your child’s class teacher. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Mrs Simpson & Mrs Lacey  

 

 

 

 

 


